
Mayor Barbara Halliday          October 14, 2020 

& Hayward City Council 

I would like to begin by thanking the Council for allowing me the opportunity to serve the City of 

Hayward as a Keep Hayward Clean and Green Task Force Member for the last 3 years. I have 

enjoyed my time as a member and as Chairwoman helping KHCG’s community presence, 

recognition, and event attendance grow.  

The Task Force was a great source of joy and passion in my life. I have worked tirelessly in my 

personal and professional life to maintain a life in Hayward so I could fill this position. 

Unfortunately, due to COVID-19 and the cost of housing in the City of Hayward, I can no longer 

remain a Hayward resident. Thus, I must resign from my position as a Keep Hayward Clean and 

Green Task Force Member altogether effective on December 1, 2020.  

The City of Hayward will always hold a special place in my heart. This city and the people in it will 

be terribly missed. 

All My Best, 

Alison Divine 
Chairwoman 
Keep Hayward Clean & Green Task Force 
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